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Message from Mrs Larkin  

 
It is with great pleasure that I share a remarkable achievement with the community, about an ex 
Paddo student, Johnson Shen.  We are so proud of Johnson and wish all the best for his future 
endeavours. 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                     

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
From Alison 

As you are all aware my world has been turned upside down with the loss 
of my darling husband Phil and I am starting to navigate my new path. 
Returning to work this week has truly showed what a wonderful 
community that I am part of each and every day.  From the staff to the 
parents to the students I am truly overwhelmed and thankful to everyone.  
Thank you for the kind words, the hugs and allowing me to have tears that 
appear from nowhere.   Coming back to my ‘other’ family has been 
something I knew I could do, as I have always valued Paddo as a place of 
comfort and support and in times like I am experiencing shows exactly 
why I have.     

A very very big thank for the lovely gift (completely lost for words), 
the cards, the emails, the flowers, and the yummy treats we are 
humbled and whilst I cried when reading all your messages they 
were with happy tears and I look forward to many many more 
years at Paddo.   

 



 
 
Class Interruptions 
There has been an increasing number of students needing to be picked up early. Please limit this as much as 
possible. Each time a student needs to leave school early a phone call is made to the classroom. This means 
the class teaching and learning program is interrupted. Learning time is valuable and when interrupted the 
lesson is compromised. Some classrooms are being interrupted 4 and 5 times a day. This is not something we 
can sustain. 

In addition, when a student arrives late to school, the teacher must restate the learning that has just occurred 
and stop the flow of the lesson. We ask all parents to be mindful of class disturbances and support our 
uninterrupted learning time. If you must pick up your child early or if they are late to school due to an 
appointment, please arrange drop off and pick up 5 mins before our recess and lunch break times wherever 
possible. Recess begins at 10:45am and lunch time begins at 12:40pm 

Attendance  
We review our attendance data at twice a term. There is a strong push by the Department of Education to 
improve school attendance. The “Every Day Matters campaign aims to raise parent, carer, and community 
awareness on the importance of attendance.  Our expected target is for all our students to attend school 
more than 95% of the time. As is recommended in the early intervention or intensive tiers of the Everyday 
Counts model of support, students with attendance rates that are less than 85% are identified and parents 
are informed so that we can work together to promote the importance of regular attendance.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
School Photos  
School photos are on Wednesday 30th April, all students took home a how to order flyer on Tuesday, 
if you missed it, please see below.  All students are to wear their summer uniform for the photo day.  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Staff Development Day 28 & 29 April 2025 
All staff at Paddington Public School will be participating in professional learning on Monday 28 April 
and Tuesday 29 April.  The school and office will be closed on both of these days.  All students return 
to school on Wednesday 30 April. 

 
School Contributions 
We know that you have been eagerly awaiting school contributions, they will be available to pay in 
Term 2 via the school bytes portal.  A notification will be sent when the fees have been applied to 
your child’s account.  
 
 



 
 
High Standards of Uniform – School Hats  
We are very proud of our school uniform. Staff have noticed that several students, are not wearing 
their school hat. Please remind your child that all students are to wear their school hat before 
school, at recess and at lunchtime every day. School hats are available to order from the uniform 
shop or the office.  If your child is unable to wear the school hat, please email the school and let us 
know.  Thank you to all our families for your ongoing support to ensure that our students are always 
dressed in full school uniform.   

 
Dogs on School Grounds  
We understand that many of our families are dog lovers, and we share your appreciation for our furry 
friends. Dogs have a special place in our hearts, offering us companionship, loyalty, and 
unconditional love. However, we must remind you that under the Companion Animals Act 1998 
(NSW, Section 14), dogs are prohibited on school grounds unless the principal grants permission. 
Reasons why the principal may grant permission for a dog to be in a school include: 

▪ assistance or service dogs 
▪ farm working dogs 
▪ visits by organised groups or programs for school incursions 
▪ school support dogs 
 

While it may seem like a tough rule, we want to assure you that it's in place for the safety and well-
being of all members of our school community, including our students, staff, and visitors. This rule is 
not a reflection of our love for dogs but rather a necessary precaution to ensure the safety and 
comfort of everyone who comes to our school. 
 
Here are a few reasons why this policy is in place: 

▪ Allergies: Some members of our school community have allergies to pet fur or hair, 
which can trigger allergic reactions, ranging from mild discomfort to severe health 
issues. 

▪ Safety: Even the most well-behaved dogs can sometimes become unpredictable, 
especially in a new environment with many people and distractions. We must prioritise 
the safety of our students and avoid any potential incidents. 

▪ Hygiene: Dogs can inadvertently create hygiene concerns on school grounds, 
including the possibility of accidents that may pose health risks. 

▪ Concentration: Dogs, as adorable as they are, can be a source of distraction for 
students, which can impact their ability to focus. 

What Do I Do if Walking My Dog at Drop Off or Pick Up Time?  
If you have your dog on a leash when delivering or picking up your child, please either drop off or 
meet   your child outside the school grounds or secure your dog outside at the fence to wait there, at 
least 10 metres from the school gate. You may then enter the school grounds without your dog. 
This applies before, during and after school hours, including when at POOSC.  
 
We appreciate your understanding and cooperation in adhering to this regulation. We encourage you 
to enjoy quality time with your dogs outside of school grounds, in designated areas where they can 
run and play freely. 

 
 



 
Calendar dates for 2025 
 

 
 

Tuesday 1 April Walk & Talk Tour 4pm 

Thursday 3 April  P&C Hop & Sizzle Family Event 5pm – 6.30pm 

Friday 4 April  Last day for PSSA Sport for Term 1 

Wednesday 9 April Stage 2 & 3 Excursion to Bundeena 

Friday 11 April Last day for Term 1, school holidays commence 

Monday 28 April Staff Development Day – School Closed  

Tuesday 29 April Staff Development Day – School Closed  

Wednesday 30 April Students return for the Start of Term 2 

Wednesday 30 April Whole School Photos – students to wear summer uniform 

Monday 5 May School Cross County – Centennial Park  

Wednesday 7 May  Year 1 & 2 Bushland Excursion  

Friday 9 May  Mother’s Day event – details to come soon 

Wednesday 21 May Zone Cross Country  

Monday 26 May Athletics Carnival – Hensley Sport Field, Pagewood 



 

 



 

 



 
 
  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 



  

 



 

 


